Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Emergency Preparedness and Community Support
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64J-1.006
Neonatal Transports

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on September 26, 2024, the Department of Health, Division of Emergency Preparedness and Community Support, received a petition for a waiver of the requirement of 64J-1.006(5)(a) and (b), F.A.C., that every registered nurse, and every respiratory therapist registered by the National Board of Respiratory Care, who is staffing Studer Family Children’s Hospital’s neonatal transports must have 2,000 hours of Level II or Level III Neonatal Intensive Care Unit experience.

Any interested person or state agency may submit written comments within 14 days after publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Lori Jobe, (850)245-4005, Lori.Jobe@flhealth.gov.
